
 
 

 

 

 

 

                      7th June 2022 

PWi/KTr 

 
Dear Parents/Carers of Year 11 students 
  
Yesterday we welcomed back our Year 11 students for their last week and a half of 
important lessons.  The majority of our Year 11 students attended a start of Term 6 
assembly this morning where they were spoken to by myself, Mrs Hanmore,               
Dr Shirley, Mrs Allison and Mrs Thompson.  Our Year 11 students are now officially 
over half-way through their GCSE exams.  As a year group, they have sat 21 exams and 
have 19 left to take. 
  
In order to best support our Year 11 students and your children in the remaining time 
they have left we wanted you to know the message we gave them yesterday. 

  
• Our Year11 students’ behaviour entering and during EVERY exam has been 

exceptional. 
• Even after morning exams, they have maintained their focus in afternoon lessons 

and continue to work hard.  
• The majority are continuing to attend P6 interventions and revising regularly at 

home.  
• They are brilliant role models to our younger students.  

  
We did stress that their remaining lessons this week and next week (until the 15th 
June) are vitally important.  These lessons have been carefully planned by their 
teachers and have been tailored specifically to their exams.  We expect all our Year 11 
students to attend these lessons and any absence that has not been officially agreed 
by school will unfortunately be classed as an unauthorised absence.  We really value 
your efforts in ensuring our students attend school every day.    
  
Key dates for our Year 11 students are: 
  

1. Last day of formal lessons is 15th June.  Students then only attend school for  
               their remaining exams (in full school uniform) 
2. Year 11 BBQ and Leavers’ Assembly is on 15th June  
3. Last GCSE exam is on 23rd June 
4. Year 11 Prom is on 8th July 

  
We thank you for your continued support and know that together we can make the 
remaining 6 days of lessons extremely productive and very useful for our students. 
  
Yours sincerely 
 

 
  
Paul Williams 
Deputy Headteacher - Pastoral 


